

November 28, 2007

Re: WGA Support Fund

Dear Writers Guild Strike Supporters:

The WGA has been overwhelmed by expressions of support for our strike effort coming from all over the world, both from our sister unions and colleagues in the entertainment industry and from the public at large.

Many of you have expressed the desire to support the WGA's quest for a fair contract by making a contribution to our strike fund. We want to thank you all for your generosity.

The WGA has over many years accumulated a strike fund sufficient to meet the immediate needs of our members during the current work stoppage. We are mindful, however, that the Companies' decision to force the WGA on strike will result in financial hardship for employees in the entertainment industry outside our membership. Accordingly, we are asking that you direct your financial support to an independent charitable foundation, the Motion Picture & Television Fund, a California nonprofit public benefit corporation (MPTF).

For more than 86 years, MPTF has had an unwavering commitment to the entertainment industry, providing a safety net for employees in the motion picture and television industry. MPTF has protected and preserved the health and quality of life of those who devote their lives to the industry. MPTF offers charitable assistance, residential and retirement care for seniors, healthcare, child care, wellness programs, and social services to entertainment industry veterans and their families.

Donations made by check should be made payable to the Motion Picture and Television Fund. Please mail checks to:

WGA Support Fund Motion Picture & Television Fund 23388 Mulholland Drive Woodland Hills, CA 91364

You can also make donations via the MPTF website http://www.mptvfund.org or over the MPTF phone number 818.876.1900.

Strike Fund Committee, Writers Guild of America, West, Inc., 7000 West Third Street, Los Angeles, CA 90048 Voice Mail: 323.782.4538 Fax: 323.782.4813 email: strikefund@wga.org

